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Our 150th anniversary 
year celebrated the 
best of the Bell.

The Bell Museum is located on the traditional and treaty land of the Dakota 
people, in the area known as Mnisóta Makhóčhe (the land of Minnesota).



DEAR BELL FRIEND –

Our 150th anniversary year was an incredible celebration of the best of the Bell 
Museum and new ways of bringing our mission to life. The Bell community plays 
a signifi cant role in this process — and you are an important part of this community!
We hope you enjoy hearing more of our refl ections on the year through this report.

We made signifi cant progress towards serving communities in Greater Minnesota 
in intentional and impactful ways. A highlight included offering a NEW summer 
camp program in Grand Rapids hosted at the University of Minnesota’s North Central 
Research and Outreach Center. We look forward to expanding access to this dynamic 
program across Minnesota in the coming years.

Summer 2022 was our fi rst year distributing 10,000 Science & Nature Activity Kits 
reaching more than 20,000 children and caregivers across the state. This Fall marked 
the full return of onsite fi eld trips after a two-year hiatus! We wish you could have 
been with us that fi rst week to feel the incredible energy that nearly 200 2nd, 5th, and been with us that fi rst week to feel the incredible energy that nearly 200 2nd, 5th, and 
7th graders from three schools brought into the building. It is experiences like these 
that plant the seed of possibility for the next generation in STEM.

The Bell began the process of working towards our 2023–27 strategic plan, which we 
are very excited to share with you soon! This strategic plan is coming at a time when 
we have just celebrated 150 years of serving as Minnesota’s natural history museum, 
and are now preparing to take the next step. This plan will provide a roadmap for 
the museum as we explore some of today’s greatest challenges.  

We hope you enjoy the opportunity to learn more about this past year through 
the lens of the Bell Museum and our key focus areas that include: Museum without 
Boundaries, Minnesota’s Astronomy Classroom, Creative by Nature, Curiosity Catalyst, 
and Research and Collections — as well take a sneak peek of what’s to come in each 
of these areas this coming year. Lastly, none of this would be possible without the 
generosity, passion and engagement from this community. From our donors to our 
members, our visitors to our community and University partners, each of you has 
made the Bell what it is today and what it will become tomorrow.

DENISE YOUNG, Ed.D.                                                                                       
Executive Director, Bell 
Museum

BRIAN BUHR, Ph.D.                                                                                       
Dean, College of Food, Agricultural 
and Natural Resource Sciences
University of Minnesota

DENISE YOUNG, Ed.D.                                                                                       



During our 150th year the Bell made signifi cant strides 
toward our goals to deepen engagement, connection 
and service to communities that face geographic, 
fi nancial and situational barriers.

We successfully launched a pilot Summer Camp in Grand 
Rapids in partnership with the University of Minnesota’s North 
Central Research and Outreach Center (NCROC) where we 
collaborated with the  Boys & Girls Clubs of Greenway and 
Grand Rapids to serve area youth.  This camp connected 
children with scientists that focus on agriculture, horticulture 
and farming to explore where their food comes from.

MUSEUM
WITHOUT
BOUNDARIES



Science & Nature Activity Kits continue to 
be an entry point for community organizations 
and the children and caregivers they serve. This 
summer the Bell distributed 10,000 kits – that served 
20,000 children and caregivers, through partnerships with 50 community, 
education and social service organizations. Kits were distributed primarily to 
communities that are historically underrepresented in museums with 80% being 
distributed in the Twin Cities Metro Area and 20% being distributed to communities 
in Greater Minnesota.

The Bell welcomed back in-person Statewide Star Parties at 
18 locations across Minnesota! 
Through a collaboration with Native Skywatchers we explored the theme Shared Sky, 
Open Minds, where we foster appreciation for our shared night sky through various 
cultural lenses.

We cap-off our refl ections of the year with the Bell’s participation in the Nature for 
New Minnesotans program. This program combines English language instruction 
with an introduction to Minnesota’s natural history and the outdoors. 

Our Statewide Engagement team 
continues to travel the state 
connecting with communities, 
learning about their needs, 
exploring opportunities 
for collaboration on new 
endeavors, and adapting 
existing programs.

The Bell will welcome a new position 
to our staff: Native American Education 
Initiatives Specialist
_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

New Bell Community Science Days events 
in Greater Minnesota (Winona, White Earth, 
and Leech Lake)
_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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CREATIVE
BY NATURE

Seeing Birds featured the work of Bell curators, Associate Professors Seeing Birds featured the work of Bell curators, Associate Professors Seeing Birds
Sushma Reddy and F. Keith Barker, and their students. This exhibition engaged 
62,656 visitors with the Bell’s long and robust connection with wildlife art and 
ornithological research, highlighting the work of past Bell directors T.S. Roberts and 
Walter Breckenridge as well as artists including Francis Lee Jaques and John James 
Audubon. The show included recently donated artwork from former curator of birds 
Professor David Parmalee and a new commission by paleoartist Emily Willoughby.

Art provides an opportunity to connect with our natural 
world in ways that we never thought possible. 
In July and August 2022, the Bell brought the world within arm’s reach for visitors 
through UK based artist Luke Jerrum’s Gaia. Suspended in Horizon Hall, Gaia capti-
vated 13,077 Bell visitors, as they experienced Earth the same way astronauts do from 
space. This experience prompted questions about how the planet is changing from 
the effects of climate change and inspired imagination from some of our younger 
visitors, who were positive they could see penguins!

This year marked the fi rst major Bell-
produced exhibition in our new building, 
Seeing Birds — which brought our incredible 
art and science collections together. 

 featured the work of Bell curators, Associate Professors 



Secrets From a Forest, 
an original planetarium 
show developed in 
collaboration with 
Jim Brandenburg, explores 
the Paneveggio Forest 
in Northern Italy where 
the spruce trees used 
to create Stradivarius 
violins are harvested. 
The show will feature 
the Minnesota Orchestra 
and unique programs 
throughout the winter 
of 2023-24.
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Luke Jerrum’s Gaia allowed 
Bell visitors to experience 
Earth the same way astronauts 
do from space. 



MINNESOTA’S
ASTRONOMY
CLASSROOM

Highlights from 2022 included exciting  
new images from space, monthly star parties, 
virtual conversations with astronauts, and 
new planetarium shows!



2022 was a BIG year in astronomy and provided another chance for the Bell Museum 
to truly be Minnesota’s Astronomy Classroom! With NASA’s successful deployment 
of the James Webb Space Telescope, the Bell shared outstanding new images to 
planetarium audiences daily during our original Latest in Space planetarium show 
and during our monthly star parties. The Bell even sent Dr. Holly Menninger, director 
of public engagement & science learning, to the Kennedy Space Center to see 
NASA’s Artemis launch system up close!

Our Summer Campers had an out-of-this-world opportunity 
to speak virtually with two astronauts.
The conversation with Josh Cassada from White Bear Lake, who is currently stationed 
on the International Space Station, and NASA Administrator Bill Nelson, was moder-
ated by Minnesota Senator Amy Klobuchar, and held in the Whitney and Elizabeth 
MacMillan Planetarium. In addition to hearing about their experience, Bell Campers 
had a chance to ask Astronaut Josh Cassada questions about training, innovations 
in space technology, and his favorite planet (Earth, of course!).

In December the Bell opened our new original planetarium show, 
Mars: The Ultimate Voyage. This show, which took two years to 
produce and was funded through a competitive NASA grant, 
focuses on the challenges of long-distance space fl ight and 
what it will take to get humans to Mars and back safely.

Over the next 
18 months, you 
have the chance 
to connect with 
the Bell as your 
astronomy classroom 
as we host events 
on October 14, 2023 
and April 8, 2024 to 
observe two partial 
solar eclipses!
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Mars: The Ultimate Voyage
focuses on the challenges of 
long-distance space flight and 
what it will take to get humans 
to Mars and back safely.



CURIOSITY
CATALYST

In October we welcomed onsite fi eld trips back to the Bell Museum! We are excited 
to be partnering with the St. Paul Public Schools to provide an opportunity for 
2nd graders to participate in a special fi eld trip experience on pollination as well as 
piloting a new urban ecology lab for middle school students focused on squirrels 
in the urban environment.

The Bell Museum continues to invest in opportunities 
for visitors to engage in immersive learning through 
science-based storytelling. 
These experiences, whether in front of nature wildlife dioramas, in the planetarium, 
or at a temporary exhibition, allow visitors to be transported to another place or time, 
engaging the senses of sight and sound. Research suggests that immersive environ-
ments have positive impacts on learning, attitudes, and thinking around STEM topics. 
As the Bell continues to be a curiosity catalyst for the community, ongoing investment 
in these experiential areas is critical.

The Bell Museum also had a second Bell Expedition event at the museum, providing 
a unique opportunity for visitors to see what it means to prepare and process new 
specimens into a collections-based museum.

The Bell hosted its first-
ever Collectors Day, welcoming 
members of the community 
to share and showcase their 
personal collections with 
the public!

We are thrilled to have our galleries, 
classrooms, and planetarium buzzing with 
the excited sounds of students again!



Summer science experiences with labs for 
middle school students! New in 2023, these 
weeklong programs will include partnerships 
with The Raptor Center and College of 
Biological Sciences and give students a 
unique on-campus experience as they visit 
research labs and field sites.
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From the penguins of Antarctica to the carnivorous 
plants at the headwaters of the Mississippi, research 
and collections are at the heart of the our mission.

RESEARCH &
COLLECTIONS



New ultra-cold storage 
preserves diverse DNA samples 
and allows museum researchers 
to look into the past and 
search for solutions to 
contemporary problems.

Professor of Plant & 
Microbial Biology 
and our Director of 
Science George Weiblen 
will return to New 
Guinea to resume his 
forest research.
_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

A new zoological 
collections manager 
will oversee our 
invertebrate and 
vertebrate collections 
beginning in 2023.
_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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The Bell’s Curator of Genetic Resources, Associate Professor F. Keith Barker, is leading 
the installation of ultra-cold storage in the scientifi c collections for the preservation of 
diverse DNA samples from across the tree of life. 

Bell Museum curators and their graduate and undergraduate students resumed their 
fi eldwork in the wake of the COVID-19 pandemic. In addition to Bell curators being 
in the fi eld, the Bell provided fellowships and awards to more than 20 students to 
engage in research around the world!

Our digital collection, the Biodiversity Atlas, grew to 
1.5 million records and 500,000 digital images.
We are well on our way to expanding the Biodiversity Atlas to 2.5 million records 
through renewed external support.

After a highly productive 25 years as Bell Museum 
Curator of Fishes, Professor Andrew Simons will be 
retiring in 2023. The Bell Museum is grateful for Professor 
Simons’ commitment and dedication to this collection, 
which is in excellent condition, and to the generation 
of scientists he has trained in specimen-based research.

preserves diverse DNA samples 
and allows museum researchers 



DONOR APPRECIATION
Annual Donors   |   July 1, 2021 – June 30, 2022

$1,000,000 +
Whitney and Elizabeth 
 MacMillan Foundation

$250,000 - $499,999
Ruth & John Huss

$100,000 - $249,999
Benigno Aguilar & Jerry Erickson
Ronald L. & Janet A. Christenson
David J. & Esther G. McLaughlin
Dellwood Foundation Inc.
Manitou Fund
Richard M. Schulze 
 Family Foundation

$50,000 - $99,999
3M
General Mills
Minnesota Wildfl owers 
 Information

$25,000 - $49,999
Mary Anne Anderson
Ford W. & Amy L. Bell
Boston Scientifi c Corporation
Lillian Wright & C. Emil 
 Berglund Foundation
Martin & Brown Foundation
MGK
The Hubbard Broadcasting 
 Foundation
The James Ford Bell Foundation
The McKnight Foundation

$10,000 - $24,999
Anonymous
Sandra L. & Barry K. Baines
Robert H. Bruininks & 
 Susan A. Hagstrum
Kathleen O. & Gerald A. Erickson
Edward A. Everett*
Van Z. & Elizabeth T. Hawn
Bruce A. Holcomb & 
 Caroline L. Vernon
Valerian B. & Carolyn H. Kuechle
Marlys L. & Gary F. Kupferschmidt

Linda A. & David E. Maschwitz
Geraldine M. & Darby* M. Nelson
Laura A. & Bradner H. Smith
Dayton King Foundation
Susan Kathleen Black 
 Foundation Inc.
The David Winton Bell 
 Foundation
Xcel Energy Foundation

$5,000 - $9,999
Anonymous
Jake & Nan E. Beard
Johanna Bell
Barbara B. Franklin
Michael E. & Stacie F. Hafner
Edwin J. & Susan B. McCarthy
Raymond H. Rockholt*
George D. Weiblen & 
 Rebecca Montgomery
Cargill Inc.
H.B. Fuller Company Foundation
Minnesota Corn Growers 
 Association
SPIRE Credit Union
UCare

$1,000 - $4,999
Adrian K. & Sally R. Almquist
Joseph C. & Lynne M. Ardolf
Bruce & Martha Atwater
Franklin H. Barnwell
Stephen F. & Beth A. Birke
Thomas R. & 
 Marilyn S. Breckenridge
Thomas M. Clark
Gretchen D. Davidson
Edward N. & Sherry Ann Dayton
Kathleen E. & Vincent Di Giorno
Anna Gerenday
Florence K. Gleason
Julie A. & Robert V. Guelich
Harlene O. Hagen
Mary T. & Gary P. Kasper
Adele Kaufman
Cindy Koopman
Paul T. & Nancy L. Kubic

Parke W. Kunkle
Sally J. Humphries Leider & 
 Richard J. Leider
Kathleen & Allen U. Lenzmeier
Peter U. Leppik & Carla Hennes
Patricia J. & William J. Litchy
Richard C. & Juanita B. Luis
Harold & Dorothy J. Markowitz
Jordan N. & Kate McGowan
Carolyn J. McKay
Mary L. Nichols
Manley E. & Ann M. Olson
Lee A. Pfannmuller & 
 Gary T. Seim
Joel C. Puckett
Kristin Rasmussen
Douglas S. & Laura S. Roberts
David A. & Margaret 
 Kathleen S. Rothenberger
Lawrence & Barbara A. Rudnick
Stephanie A. Russell
Virginia M. Russell
John W. Satumba
Patrick J. & Sarah A. Schott
Renee E. Tierney & Lori Tauring
Clara M. Ueland & 
 Walter R. McCarthy
Denise Young
Art & Martha Kaemmer Fund 
 of HRK Foundation
Barr Engineering Co.
Crosswols Foundation
Eleanor & Fred Winston – 
 The Longview Foundation
Jean C. Wirsig Fund – St. Paul & 
 Minnesota Foundation
Lucy C. Mitchell – 
 The Longview Foundation
Mary C. Dolan – 
 The Longview Foundation

The Bell Museum is proud to 
recognize support from state 
and government agencies:
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P R E S E N T I N G S P O N S O R S U P P O R T I N G S P O N S O R S

* deceased donors



$500 - $999
Ann Aurelius
Hannah M. Baines
Daniela L. Bell & Eric H. Foster
Mary T. Benson
Brent J. & Deborah Bertsch
Richard W. Brown & Dori 
	 Henderson
Charles F. Bye
Cynthia & Jim Cashman
Steven R. Corneillier
Emily Elizabeth Davis
M K. & Keith Dawson
Paul M. Egeland
Erin Eneboe
Daniel R. Engstrom & Barbara A. 	
	 Coffin
Benjamin R. & Rebecca S. Field
Jennifer P. & Ryan K. French
James P & Joan L Gardner
Melinda & David Goff
Steven M. & Jennifer Gullickson
James Hughes & Stephanie J. 	
	 Daily
Robert E. & Sharon I. Jarosz
James P. & Linda J. Johnson
Carlton Kittleson
Leslie J. & Joseph D. Krueger
Jed D. & Elizabeth R. Larkin
Nancy W. Larson
Christopher S. Larson
Barbara A. Leary
Jean R. Ljungkull
Amy Lovgren & Stephen Hatfield
Mark N. & Rebecca R. Lystig
Bjorn* & Margot Monson
Gordon R. & Barbara S. Murdock
Richard A & Joan F Newmark
David R. & Billie P. Novy
Elinor K. Ogden
Dr. Eugene W. & Julie M. Ollila
Dr. David B. & Susan B. Plimpton
Michael D. Ratz & Amy N. 
	 Radermacher
Warren E. & Marilyn S. 

	 Regelmann
Russell & Nina Rothman
Patrick G. & Ann B. Ryan
Paul & Pat Sackett
Jean E. & Mark T. Schroepfer
Alisha & Jesse Simon
Carol I. & William M. Stauffer
Nathan Stohlmann
Lawrence M. Storey
French Family Charitable Giving 	
	 Fund-Fidelity Charitable
Remele Family Fund of the 		
	 Minneapolis Foundation

$250 - $499
Anonymous (3)
Norman E. & Sharla M. Aaseng
Paul Baumtrog
Jeff P. Baysinger
Mark G. Bayuk
Cynthia Bevier & Mark W. Seeley
Joan K. Brenno
Troy A. Brown
Chris & Susan Cahill
Tyler D. Candee
Doron Clark
Ryan S. & Julie E. Clouse
Elaine B. & Foster Cole

Marianna M. & Jessen Como
Kenneth & Rachael A. Crabb
Dr. Sheldon W. & Carol L.* 		
	 Damberg
Janet M. Dubinsky
David C. Dudycha & Dorothy 	
	 Vawter
David V. Engberg
John & Michelle Folks
Mark W. & Susan M. Galatowitsch
Daniel D. & Cynthia M. Gallaher
Beverly & Leland Gehrke
Richard Gould
Julie A. & Amy Gudmestad
James H. & Mary Ball Hammill
Lawrence R. Heaney
Walter A. & Judith K. Hinck
Michelle M. Hoff
Mark J. & Margaret A. Hottinger
Joan Humes & Jim Molnar
Peter J. Hundt
Darrick W. Jensen & JeriLynn K. 	
	 Young
Sharon A. & Fredrik A. Johnson
Michael K. Kennon & Peggy 		
	 Korsmo-Kennon
Samantha Klingman
Holly B. Knight & Thomas Walsh
Samuel Knuth
Drs. Robert L. Kriel & Linda E. 	
	 Krach
Daniel C. Kunitz
Nathan A. & Jennifer J. Laible
Scott M. & Vicki S. Lanyon
James Leinfelder
Anna Lipman
Donald T. & Ann E. Luce
Dale R. & Linda J. Lutz
Michael L Mann
Susan P. & Thomas E. McCarthy
James P. McCarthy & Gloria J. 	
	 Peterson
Mark S. McCarthy
Dale C. & Kristi P. Mensch
Julie Nelson

* deceased donors
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$250 - $499 Continued

Gerda E. Nordquist
Jonathan H. Palmer
Richard E. & Elaine E. Phillips
James & Joan E. Rataczak
Jennie S. Samet
Amber L. Sausen & Daniel J. 		
	 Green
David Weissbrodt & M. Patricia 	
	 Schaffer
Lynne A. & Martin J. Schoen
Julie A. Setnosky
Judith L. Sitarz
Donna Staarup Bossman &amp; 
Randall S. Singer
James E. & Leslie L. Studenski
Laura & Matt Tanner
Beth Taylor
Shaleen Theiler
Andrew Thelander
Carol A. & Robert E. Thompson
Mary B. Thomson
Joseph Thurston
Michael Tschida
Kirk S. & Susan C. Vadnais
Carol B. Van Why & Richard J. 	
	 Zeyen
Timothy Walter & Angie M. 		
	 Hoffmann-Walter
Dorothy S. & Frederick M. Waltz
Amy Welle
David K. Wells
Mary S. & Donald R. Wester
Vera M. Wong & William E. 		
	 Morren
James E. Young & Carol A. 		
	 Marchel
Minnesota Biological Survey-DNR
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Museum without Boundaries  FUND 23605
_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

Support museum access to programs 
such as Science & Nature Activity Kits, 
NEW Statewide Programs, Community 
STEM Nights, and more!

Creative by Nature  FUND 3958
_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

Make it possible to preserve the Bell’s 
Nature Art Collection, and develop new 
programs and exhibits that focus on the 
intersection between art and science.

Minnesota’s Astronomy Classroom 
FUND 24683
_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

Development of NEW planetarium shows, 
Monthly Star Parties, creation and distribution 
of Star Maps for all visitors and students.

Curiosity Catalyst  FUND 3421
_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

Support K-12 visits to the museum virtual fi eld 
trips, scholarships for youth programs, new 
hands-on experiences in the Touch & See Lab 
and Learning Landscape, exhibition extension 
experiences and programs and more!

Research & Collections  FUND 2267
_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

Preserve the Bell’s collection, expand 
and maintain the digital collection through 
the Biodiversity Atlas, collections-based 
research and more!

Your gift has the power 
to ignite curiosity and 
shape the future.
At the Bell Museum we recognize that under-
standing the past plays a critical role in 
empowering people of all ages to shape the 
future. Find what ignites your curiosity and 
take the next step.

SHAPE THE FUTURE OF THE BELL MUSEUM THROUGH YOUR DONATION TODAY!  

Your gift makes the Bell’s mission, vision and values a reality. The investment you make today 
supports the museum’s key initiatives:

Open the doors of curiosity 
and discovery from Bell Museum 
galleries and planetarium 
experiences, to providing free 
and discounted admissions to 
museums across the country. 
Find the Bell Membership level 
and benefits that fit your 
passion for discovery!

BECOME A  MEMBER



Advisory Board

Daniela Bell, Ph.D., Chair
Peter Leppik, Vice Chair

Dudley Edmondson
Susan Galatowitsch, Ph.D.
Jill Jensen
Jim Johnson, J.D.
Jed Larkin, J.D.

Josh Leonard

Mary Nichols, Ph.D.
Manley Olson, Ph.D.
Angela Osuji, Ph.D.
Jonathan Palmer
Laura Pilarski

Melissa Rahn
John Satumba, Ph.D.
Sara Schultz, Ph.D.
Mark Seeley, Ph.D.

Printed on paper containing 
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